MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, APRIL 14, 2020
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, April 14, 2020, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 1 Commissioner – Arthur Bellanger 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on March 3, 2020 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. Fourteen breakwaters have been completed and the contractor is still working. A joint motion was made the commissioners of the levee district to approve the breakwaters as substantial complete. A joint motion was made for change order #2 that deletes some fabric and adds more rocks. A joint motion was made by the commissioner to approve payment for Luhr Bros., Inc Pay request #5 in the amount of $2,629,542.53 and to send the request for payment to the state for the construction of Grand Isle Bayside Segmented Rock Breakwaters and habitat Enhancement. The contractor is moving the dredge material towards the rocks to leave the channel. Their a fee to DNR for keeping the and is around $32,100.00. 2. The coast guard is looking at rock project and lights might be needed. The project will be in aids to navigation and the coordinates will be officially recorded. 3. The Cheniere Caminada Project is waiting on the samples to complete the drawings. 4. Set up a meeting to talk about the pumps and levees on Orange Street to Chighizola Lane. 5. Joint motion to approve the General Engineering Contract adding $40,00000 to contact. 6. The levee inspection is on hold due to Covid 19. The levees still need to be cut before the inspection.
President Camardelle stated that he attended a meeting in Houma last week to discuss the new pump stations. The levee board, town and parish are working jointly with installing new pump stations to help with tidal and rain waters. The president stated that the commissioners went to Washington in March with the Lower Mississippi Valley Flood Control Association and met with our Federal Delegation to discuss Grand Isle projects. Spoke to Senator Connick and Representative Bagala on our Capital Outlay request for pumps and levees to be installed on the north side of Grand Isle.   has lots of meetings coming up for our projects.  Reminded everyone June 1st is hurricane season and to get prepared. Pumps and levees are needed because Grand Isle is experiencing high tides with the south winds and the island is sinking. Mr. Camardelle encouraged everyone to keep praying to get rid of Covid 19 and go back to normal day to day activities. Bigger rocks are on the way to help build the breakwaters in the Gulf by Bridgeside Marina. President Camardelle thanked the Governor, CPRA, DNR, Senator Alario and Representative Bagala for helping with our breakwater project. We are still adding breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle that will complete the breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. The levee board is getting permits to be shovel ready when funding becomes available to add more breakwaters in Cheniere and around Fifi Island. These breakwaters will help save Grand Isle from bad weather conditions.
Mr. Chip Cahill was recognized and stated that abstract company is working on getting the property owners for the back-levee system on the north side of Grand Isle. The levee will run between Orange Lane and Chighizola. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:39 p.m.
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